A Report of Blood test & Voluntary Blood Donation Drives

Tangla College Women's Forum organized a Blood Test & Voluntary Blood Donation Drive with Rising Hands NGO in collaboration with HDFC Bank on 21st September 2019 (Saturday) in memory of Dr. Hemen Kr. Baruah .

The inaugural programme, presided by Prof. Shubra Ghosh, a senior member of the forum, started at 10.30 a.m. Dr. Geetali Sarma, Secretary TCWF explained the purpose of the program & introduced the team who conducted the programe. The team included Dr. Doud Ali, In-charge of Blood Bank, Mangaldai Civil Hospital, Mr. Jakir Hussain, Laboratory Technician, Blood Bank, Mr. Jogen Deka, Lab. Technician, Kharupetia CHC, Mr. Prabin Deka Lab. Technician PPTCT, Mrs. Sushila Bhuyan S/N Blood Bank, 3 Lab boys & Grade IV employees, one computer assistant & Mr Shekhor Majumdar, Organising Secy., Christal Vision NGO. Dr. Prova Baruah, President, TCWF & wife of late H. K. Baruah & her family members paid homage to Late Dr. Baruah by lightening earthen lamp. All the guests & faculty members joined them.

The Vice-Principal, Dr. Anjali Chakravarty, inaugurated the program by explaining the importance of blood donation & requested all to come forward to donate blood for the benefit of the society as a whole. Dr. Ali, in his speech, explained the benefit of blood donation that the possibility of some diseases like heart blockage, high blood pressure etc can be controlled by regular blood donation. He also said that people of 18-60 years of age can donate blood except the patients suffering from thyroid, low & high blood pressure & suffering from hemoglobin deficiency. The amount of blood donated gets re-generated within 120 days. He also thanked Women's Forum for organizing the program.

Mr. Shekhor Majumdar expressed gratitude to the members of Women's Forum & Rising Hands NGO for organizing the program. He mentioned his experiences of organizing blood donation camps.

President Shubra Ghosh thanked all the participants for their presence in the program.

Tea & snacks are offered to all the participants from Women's Forum. A total of 50 faculty members & whole team of Blood Bank were present in the program'

73 students & 12 teachers & employees came forward for the blood test where blood group & hemoglobin are tested. 20 teachers & students donated blood. Most of the students were unable to donate blood due to hemoglobin deficiency & other Physical Problems.

Dr. Prova Baruah offered launch to the teachers present, Guests & the members of Rising Hands NGO on behalf of TCWF.

Dr. Geetali Sarma
Secretary, TCWF